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CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

================================================================================================================
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                                                             Maximum            Maximum
             Title of                    Amount Being        Offering          Aggregate           Amount of
            Securities                    Registered       Price Per Unit    Offering Price    Registration Fees
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                     ____________________________________

        The Registrant hereby amends this Registration Statement on such date
or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant
shall file a further amendment which specifically states this Registration
Statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of
the Securities Act of 1933 or until the Registration Statement shall become
effective on such dates as the Commission, acting pursuant to said Section
8(a), may determine.

THE INFORMATION IN THIS PROSPECTUS IS INCOMPLETE AND MAY BE CHANGED. WE MAY NOT
SELL THESE SECURITIES UNTIL THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT FILED WITH THE SECURITIES
AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION IS EFFECTIVE. THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT AN OFFER TO SELL
THESE SECURITIES, AND WE ARE NOT SOLICITING OFFERS TO BUY THESE SECURITIES, IN
ANY STATE WHERE THE OFFER OR SALE IS NOT PERMITTED.

                   SUBJECT TO COMPLETION, DATED JULY 26, 2002

PROSPECTUS

[EATON VANCE LOGO]

                                       6,000,000 SHARES

                                     EATON VANCE INSURED
                                 NEW YORK MUNICIPAL BOND FUND
                                        COMMON SHARES
                                       $15.00 PER SHARE
                               ------------------
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     Eaton Vance Insured New York Municipal Bond Fund (the "Fund") is a newly
organized, non-diversified, closed-end management investment company. The Fund's
investment objective is to provide current income exempt from federal income
tax, including alternative minimum tax, and New York State and New York City
personal income taxes. This income will be earned by investing primarily in high
grade New York municipal obligations that are insured as to the timely payment
of principal and interest and are not subject to alternative minimum tax. The
Fund's net asset value and distribution rate will vary and may be affected by
several factors, including changes in interest rates and the credit quality of
municipal issuers. Fluctuations in net asset value may be magnified as a result
of the Fund's use of leverage, which may be a speculative investment technique.
An investment in the Fund may not be appropriate for all investors, particularly
those that are not subject to federal and New York income taxes. There is no
assurance that the Fund will achieve its investment objective.

     The Fund's investment adviser is Eaton Vance Management ("Eaton Vance" or
the "Adviser"). Eaton Vance manages 51 different municipal bond funds with
combined assets of about $7 billion, including 3 New York municipal bond funds
with combined assets of about $520 million.

     Because the Fund is newly organized, its common shares have no history of
public trading. The shares of closed-end management investment companies
frequently trade at a discount from their net asset value. This risk may be
greater for investors expecting to sell their shares in a relatively short
period after completion of the public offering. The Fund has applied to list its
common shares on the American Stock Exchange under the symbol "ENX".

                                                   (continued on following page)

                               ------------------

     INVESTING IN SHARES INVOLVES CERTAIN RISKS. SEE "INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE,
POLICIES AND RISKS" BEGINNING AT PAGE 13.

     Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities
commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this
Prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a
criminal offense.
                               ------------------

                                                                PER
                                                               SHARE           TOTAL(1)
                                                              -------          --------

Public Offering Price                                         $15.000          $
Sales Load(2)                                                 $ 0.675          $
Estimated Offering Expenses(3)                                $ 0.030          $
Proceeds to the Fund                                          $14.295          $
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(footnotes on following page)

The underwriters are offering the shares subject to various conditions and
expect to deliver the shares to purchasers on or about             , 2002.

                               ------------------

SALOMON SMITH BARNEY                                                 UBS WARBURG

A.G. EDWARDS & SONS, INC.                                  PRUDENTIAL SECURITIES

ADVEST, INC.                                  H&R BLOCK FINANCIAL ADVISORS, INC.

JANNEY MONTGOMERY SCOTT LLC                                 QUICK & REILLY, INC.

RAYMOND JAMES                                                RBC CAPITAL MARKETS

RYAN, BECK & CO.                                                   TD WATERHOUSE

INCLUDING THE GRUNTAL DIVISION

                              WACHOVIA SECURITIES

          , 2002

(continued from previous page)

(1) The underwriters named in this Prospectus may purchase up to
                additional shares at the public offering price, less sales load,
    solely to cover over-allotments, if any. If this option is exercised in
    full, the total public offering price, sales load, estimated offering
    expenses and proceeds to the Fund will be $        , $        , $        and
    $        , respectively.

(2) For a description of all commissions and other compensation paid to the
    underwriters by the Fund, see "Underwriting."

(3) Total expenses of issuance and distribution (other than underwriting
    discounts and commissions) are estimated to be $        . Eaton Vance or an
    affiliate has agreed to pay offering and organizational costs in excess of
    $0.03 per share.

------------------

     The Fund expects to use financial leverage through the issuance of
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preferred shares, initially equal to approximately 38% of its gross assets
(including the amount obtained through leverage). The Fund intends to use
leverage if it is expected to result in higher income to shareholders over time.
Use of financial leverage creates an opportunity for increased income but, at
the same time, creates special risks. There can be no assurance that a
leveraging strategy will be successful. SEE "INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE, POLICIES AND
RISKS -- USE OF LEVERAGE AND RELATED RISKS" AT PAGE 19 AND "DESCRIPTION OF
CAPITAL STRUCTURE" AT PAGE 29.

     This Prospectus sets forth concisely information you should know before
investing in the common shares of the Fund. Please read and retain this
Prospectus for future reference. A Statement of Additional Information dated
               , 2002, has been filed with the Securities and Exchange
Commission ("SEC") and can be obtained without charge by calling 1-800-225-6265
or by writing to the Fund. A table of contents to the Statement of Additional
Information is located at page 37 of this Prospectus. This Prospectus
incorporates by reference the entire Statement of Additional Information. The
Statement of Additional Information is available along with other Fund-related
materials: at the SEC's public reference room in Washington, DC (call
1-202-942-8090 for information on the operation of the reference room); the
EDGAR database on the SEC's internet site (http://www.sec.gov); upon payment of
copying fees by writing to the SEC's public reference section, Washington, DC
20549-0102; or by electronic mail at publicinfo@sec.gov. The Fund's address is
The Eaton Vance Building, 255 State Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02109 and its
telephone number is 1-800-225-6265.

     The underwriters named in the Prospectus may purchase up to
               additional shares from the Fund under certain circumstances.

     The Fund's shares do not represent a deposit or obligation of, and are not
guaranteed or endorsed by, any bank or other insured depository institution, and
are not federally insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the
Federal Reserve Board or any other government agency.

     YOU SHOULD RELY ONLY ON THE INFORMATION CONTAINED OR INCORPORATED BY
REFERENCE IN THIS PROSPECTUS. THE FUND HAS NOT AUTHORIZED ANYONE TO PROVIDE YOU
WITH DIFFERENT INFORMATION. THE FUND IS NOT MAKING AN OFFER OF THESE SECURITIES
IN ANY STATE WHERE THE OFFER IS NOT PERMITTED. YOU SHOULD NOT ASSUME THAT THE
INFORMATION CONTAINED IN THIS PROSPECTUS IS ACCURATE AS OF ANY DATE OTHER THAN
THE DATE ON THE FRONT OF THIS PROSPECTUS.

                               ------------------

                               TABLE OF CONTENTS

                                                              PAGE
                                                              ----

Prospectus Summary..........................................    4
Fund Expenses...............................................   11
The Fund....................................................   13
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                               ------------------

     UNTIL           , 2002 (25 DAYS AFTER THE DATE OF THIS PROSPECTUS), ALL
DEALERS THAT BUY, SELL OR TRADE THE SHARES, WHETHER OR NOT PARTICIPATING IN THIS
OFFERING, MAY BE REQUIRED TO DELIVER A PROSPECTUS. THIS IS IN ADDITION TO THE
DEALERS' OBLIGATION TO DELIVER A PROSPECTUS WHEN ACTING AS UNDERWRITERS AND WITH
RESPECT TO THEIR UNSOLD ALLOTMENTS OR SUBSCRIPTIONS.

                                        3

                               PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

     The following summary is qualified in its entirety by reference to the more
detailed information included elsewhere in this Prospectus and the Statement of
Additional Information.

THE FUND......................   Eaton Vance Insured New York Municipal Bond
                                 Fund (the "Fund") is a newly organized,
                                 non-diversified, closed-end management
                                 investment company. The Fund offers investors
                                 the opportunity to receive current income
                                 exempt from federal income tax, including
                                 alternative minimum tax, and New York State and
                                 New York City personal income taxes through a
                                 professionally managed portfolio of municipal
                                 obligations. Investments are based on Eaton
                                 Vance Management's ("Eaton Vance" or the
                                 "Adviser") research and ongoing credit
                                 analysis, the underlying materials for which
                                 are generally not available to individual
                                 investors. An investment in the Fund may not be
                                 appropriate for all investors, particularly
                                 those that are not subject to the federal and
                                 New York income taxes. There is no assurance
                                 that the Fund will achieve its investment
                                 objective.

THE OFFERING..................   The Fund is offering        common shares of
                                 beneficial interest, par value $0.01 per share
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                                 (the "Shares"), through a group of underwriters
                                 (the "Underwriters") led by Salomon Smith
                                 Barney Inc., UBS Warburg LLC, A.G. Edwards &
                                 Sons, Inc., Prudential Securities Incorporated,
                                 Advest, Inc., H&R Block Financial Advisors,
                                 Inc., Janney Montgomery Scott LLC, Quick &
                                 Reilly, Inc. A FleetBoston Financial Company,
                                 Raymond James & Associates, Inc., RBC Dain
                                 Rauscher, Inc., Ryan, Beck & Co., LLC, TD
                                 Waterhouse Investor Services, Inc. and Wachovia
                                 Securities, Inc. The Underwriters have been
                                 granted an option to purchase up to
                                 additional Shares solely to cover
                                 over-allotments, if any. The initial public
                                 offering price is $15.00 per share. The minimum
                                 purchase in this offering is 100 Shares
                                 ($1,500). See "Underwriting." Eaton Vance, or
                                 an affiliate, has agreed to pay (i) all
                                 organizational expenses and (ii) offering costs
                                 (other than sales loads) that exceed $0.03 per
                                 Share.

INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE AND
POLICIES......................   The Fund's investment objective is to provide
                                 current income exempt from federal income tax,
                                 including alternative minimum tax, and New York
                                 State and New York City personal income taxes.
                                 Securities will be purchased and sold in an
                                 effort to maintain a competitive yield and to
                                 enhance return based upon the relative value of
                                 the securities available in the marketplace.

                                 During normal market conditions, at least 80%
                                 of the Fund's net assets will be invested in
                                 municipal obligations, the interest on which is
                                 exempt from federal income tax, including
                                 alternative minimum tax, and New York State and
                                 New York City personal income taxes ("municipal
                                 obligations"), and that are insured as to
                                 principal and interest payments. Such insurance
                                 will be from insurers having a claims-paying
                                 ability rated Aaa by Moody's Investors Service,
                                 Inc. ("Moody's") or AAA by Standard & Poor's
                                 Ratings Group ("S&P") or Fitch Ratings
                                 ("Fitch"). This insurance does not protect the
                                 market value of such obligations

                                        4

                                 or the net asset value of the Fund. The value
                                 of an obligation will be affected by the credit
                                 standing of its insurer. The Fund primarily
                                 invests in high grade municipal obligations. At
                                 least 80% of the Fund's net assets will
                                 normally be invested in municipal obligations
                                 rated in the highest category at the time of
                                 investment (which is Aaa by Moody's or AAA by

Edgar Filing: EATON VANCE INSURED NEW YORK MUNICIPAL BOND FUND - Form N-2/A

7



                                 S&P or Fitch or, if unrated, determined to be
                                 of comparable quality by the Adviser). Up to
                                 20% of the Fund's net assets may be invested in
                                 obligations rated below Aaa or AAA (but not
                                 lower than BBB or Baa) and comparable unrated
                                 obligations and/or municipal obligations that
                                 are uninsured. Accordingly, the Fund does not
                                 intend to invest any of its assets in
                                 obligations rated below investment grade or in
                                 comparable unrated obligations. From time to
                                 time, the Fund may hold obligations that are
                                 unrated but judged to be of comparable quality
                                 by the Adviser. Under normal market conditions,
                                 the Fund expects to be fully invested (at least
                                 95% of its net assets) in accordance with its
                                 investment objective.

                                 The Fund will not invest in an obligation if
                                 the interest on that obligation is subject to
                                 the federal alternative minimum tax.

                                 The Fund may purchase and sell various kinds of
                                 financial futures contracts and related
                                 options, including futures contracts and
                                 related options based on various debt
                                 securities and securities indices, to seek to
                                 hedge against changes in interest rates or for
                                 other risk management purposes.

LISTING.......................   The Fund has applied for listing on the
                                 American Stock Exchange under the symbol "ENX".

LEVERAGE......................   The Fund expects to use financial leverage
                                 through the issuance of preferred shares. The
                                 Fund intends initially to use financial
                                 leverage of approximately 38% of its gross
                                 assets (including the amount obtained through
                                 leverage). The Fund generally will not use
                                 leverage if it anticipates that it would result
                                 in a lower return to holders of the Shares
                                 ("Shareholders") over time. Use of financial
                                 leverage creates an opportunity for increased
                                 income for Shareholders but, at the same time,
                                 creates special risks (including the likelihood
                                 of greater volatility of net asset value and
                                 market price of the Shares), and there can be
                                 no assurance that a leveraging strategy will be
                                 successful during any period in which it is
                                 employed. The Fund intends to issue preferred
                                 shares approximately one to three months after
                                 completion of this offering, subject to market
                                 conditions, and the Fund's receipt of a AAA/Aaa
                                 credit rating on preferred shares from any
                                 nationally recognized statistical rating
                                 organization ("Rating Agency") (typically,
                                 Moody's, S&P or Fitch). See "Investment
                                 Objective, Policies and Risks -- Use of
                                 Leverage and Related Risks."
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INVESTMENT ADVISER AND
ADMINISTRATOR.................   Eaton Vance, an indirect wholly-owned
                                 subsidiary of Eaton Vance Corp., is the Fund's
                                 investment adviser and administrator. The
                                 Adviser manages 4 national municipal funds, 38
                                 single state municipal funds, 8 limited
                                 maturity municipal funds and

                                        5

                                 1 money market municipal fund with combined
                                 assets of about $7 billion as of June 30, 2002.
                                 Ten of the funds are closed-end. See
                                 "Management of the Fund."

DISTRIBUTIONS.................   Commencing with the Fund's first dividend, the
                                 Fund intends to make regular monthly cash
                                 distributions to Shareholders at a level rate
                                 based on the projected performance of the Fund.
                                 The Fund's ability to maintain a level Share
                                 dividend rate will depend on a number of
                                 factors, including dividends payable on the
                                 preferred shares. As portfolio and market
                                 conditions change, the rate of dividends on the
                                 Shares and the Fund's dividend policy could
                                 change. Over time, the Fund will distribute all
                                 of its net investment income (after it pays
                                 accrued dividends on any outstanding preferred
                                 shares). In addition, at least annually, the
                                 Fund intends to distribute net capital gain and
                                 taxable ordinary income, if any, to you so long
                                 as the net capital gain and taxable ordinary
                                 income are not necessary to pay accrued
                                 dividends on, or redeem or liquidate, any
                                 preferred shares. Your initial distribution is
                                 expected to be declared approximately 45 days,
                                 and paid approximately 60 days, from the
                                 completion of this offering, depending on
                                 market conditions. You may elect to
                                 automatically reinvest some or all of your
                                 distributions in additional Shares under the
                                 Fund's Dividend Reinvestment Plan. See
                                 "Distributions and Taxes" and "Dividend
                                 Reinvestment Plan."

DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT PLAN....   The Fund has established a Dividend
                                 Reinvestment Plan (the "Plan"). Under the Plan,
                                 a Shareholder may elect to have all dividend
                                 and capital gain distributions automatically
                                 reinvested in additional Shares either
                                 purchased in the open market, or newly issued
                                 by the Fund if the Shares are trading at or
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                                 above their net asset value. Shareholders may
                                 elect to participate in the Plan by completing
                                 the Dividend Reinvestment Plan Application
                                 Form. If Shareholders do not participate, such
                                 Shareholders will receive all distributions in
                                 cash paid by check mailed directly to them by
                                 PFPC Inc., as dividend paying agent.
                                 Shareholders who intend to hold their Shares
                                 through a broker or nominee should contact such
                                 broker or nominee to determine whether or how
                                 they may participate in the Plan. See "Dividend
                                 Reinvestment Plan."

CLOSED-END STRUCTURE..........   Closed-end funds differ from open-end
                                 management investment companies (commonly
                                 referred to as mutual funds) in that closed-
                                 end funds generally list their shares for
                                 trading on a securities exchange and do not
                                 redeem their shares at the option of the
                                 shareholder. By comparison, mutual funds issue
                                 securities redeemable at net asset value at the
                                 option of the shareholder and typically engage
                                 in a continuous offering of their shares.
                                 Mutual funds are subject to continuous asset
                                 in-flows and out-flows that can complicate
                                 portfolio management, whereas closed-end funds
                                 generally can stay more fully invested in
                                 securities consistent with the closed-end
                                 fund's investment objective and policies. In
                                 addition, in comparison to open-end funds,
                                 closed-end funds have greater flexibility in
                                 the employment of financial leverage and in the
                                 ability to make certain types of investments,

                                        6

                                 including investments in illiquid securities.
                                 However, shares of closed-end funds frequently
                                 trade at a discount from their net asset value.
                                 In recognition of the possibility that the
                                 Shares might trade at a discount to net asset
                                 value and that any such discount may not be in
                                 the interest of Shareholders, the Fund's Board
                                 of Trustees (the "Board"), in consultation with
                                 Eaton Vance, from time to time may review
                                 possible actions to reduce any such discount.
                                 The Board might consider open market
                                 repurchases or tender offers for Shares at net
                                 asset value. There can be no assurance that the
                                 Board will decide to undertake any of these
                                 actions or that, if undertaken, such actions
                                 would result in the Shares trading at a price
                                 equal to or close to net asset value per Share.
                                 The Board might also consider the conversion of
                                 the Fund to an open-end mutual fund. The Board
                                 believes, however, that the closed-end
                                 structure is desirable, given the Fund's
                                 investment objective and policies. Investors
                                 should assume, therefore, that it is highly
                                 unlikely that the Board would vote to convert
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                                 the Fund to an open-end investment company. See
                                 "Description of Capital Structure."

SPECIAL RISK CONSIDERATIONS...   No Operating History.  The Fund is a closed-end
                                 investment company with no history of
                                 operations and is designed for long-term
                                 investors and not as a trading vehicle.

                                 Interest Rate and Market Risk.  The prices of
                                 municipal obligations tend to fall as interest
                                 rates rise. Securities that have longer
                                 maturities or durations tend to fluctuate more
                                 in price in response to changes in market
                                 interest rates. A decline in the prices of the
                                 municipal obligations owned by the Fund would
                                 cause a decline in the net asset value of the
                                 Fund, which could adversely affect the trading
                                 price of the Fund's Shares. This risk is
                                 usually greater among municipal obligations
                                 with longer maturities or durations. Although
                                 the Fund has no policy governing the maturities
                                 or durations of its investments, the Fund
                                 expects that it will invest in a portfolio of
                                 longer-term securities. This means that the
                                 Fund will be subject to greater market risk
                                 (other things being equal) than a fund
                                 investing solely in shorter-term securities.
                                 Market risk is often greater among certain
                                 types of debt securities, such as zero-coupon
                                 bonds, which do not make regular interest
                                 payments. As interest rates change, these bonds
                                 often fluctuate in price more than coupon bonds
                                 that make regular interest payments. Because
                                 the Fund may invest in these types of debt
                                 securities, it may be subject to greater market
                                 risk than a fund that invests only in current
                                 interest paying securities.

                                 Income Risk.  The income investors receive from
                                 the Fund is based primarily on the interest it
                                 earns from its investments, which can vary
                                 widely over the short and long-term. If
                                 long-term interest rates drop, investors'
                                 income from the Fund over time could drop as
                                 well if the Fund purchases securities with
                                 lower interest coupons.

                                 Call and Other Reinvestment Risks.  If interest
                                 rates fall, it is possible that issuers of
                                 callable bonds with high interest coupons
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                                 will "call" (or prepay) their bonds before
                                 their maturity date. If a call were exercised
                                 by the issuer during a period of declining
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                                 interest rates, the Fund is likely to replace
                                 such called security with a lower yielding
                                 security. If that were to happen, it could
                                 decrease the Fund's dividends and could affect
                                 the market price of Shares. Similar risks exist
                                 when the Fund invests the proceeds from matured
                                 or traded municipal obligations at market
                                 interest rates that are below the Fund's
                                 current earnings rate.

                                 Credit Risk.  Credit risk is the risk that one
                                 or more municipal bonds in the Fund's portfolio
                                 will decline in price, or fail to pay interest
                                 or principal when due, because the issuer of
                                 the bond experiences a decline in its financial
                                 status.

                                 Liquidity Risk.  The Fund may invest in
                                 securities for which there is no readily
                                 available trading market or which are otherwise
                                 illiquid. The Fund may not be able to readily
                                 dispose of such securities at prices that
                                 approximate those at which the Fund could sell
                                 such securities if they were more widely traded
                                 and, as a result of such illiquidity, the Fund
                                 may have to sell other investments or engage in
                                 borrowing transactions if necessary to raise
                                 cash to meet its obligations. In addition, the
                                 limited liquidity could affect the market price
                                 of the securities, thereby adversely affecting
                                 the Fund's net asset value and ability to make
                                 dividend distributions.

                                 Municipal Bond Market.  Certain obligations in
                                 which the Fund will invest will not be
                                 registered with the Securities and Exchange
                                 Commission or any state securities commission
                                 and will not be listed on any national
                                 securities exchange. Therefore, the amount of
                                 public information available about portfolio
                                 securities will be limited, and the performance
                                 of the Fund is more dependent on the analytical
                                 abilities of Eaton Vance than would be the case
                                 for an investment company that invests
                                 primarily in registered or exchange-listed
                                 securities.

                                 Municipal Bond Insurance.  In the event
                                 Moody's, S&P or Fitch (or all of them) should
                                 downgrade its assessment of the claims-paying
                                 ability of a particular insurer, it (or they)
                                 could also be expected to downgrade the ratings
                                 assigned to municipal bonds insured by such
                                 insurer, and municipal bonds insured under
                                 Portfolio Insurance (as defined below) issued
                                 by such insurer also would be of reduced
                                 quality in the portfolio of the Fund. Any such
                                 downgrade could have an adverse impact on the
                                 net asset value and market price of the Shares.
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                                 In addition, to the extent the Fund employs
                                 Portfolio Insurance, the Fund may be subject to
                                 certain restrictions on investments imposed by
                                 guidelines of the insurance companies issuing
                                 such Portfolio Insurance. The Fund does not
                                 expect these guidelines to prevent Eaton Vance
                                 from managing the Fund's portfolio in
                                 accordance with the Fund's investment objective
                                 and policies.

                                 New York Concentration.  The Fund's policy of
                                 investing primarily in municipal obligations of
                                 issuers located in New York
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                                 makes the Fund more susceptible to adverse
                                 economic, political or regulatory occurrences
                                 affecting such issuers.

                                 Sector and Territory Concentration.  The Fund
                                 may invest 25% or more of its total assets in
                                 municipal obligations of issuers located in the
                                 same U.S. territory or in the same economic
                                 sector, including, without limitation, the
                                 following: lease rental obligations of state
                                 and local authorities; obligations dependent on
                                 annual appropriations by a state's legislature
                                 for payment; obligations of state and local
                                 housing finance authorities, municipal
                                 utilities systems or public housing
                                 authorities; obligations of hospitals as well
                                 as obligations of the education and
                                 transportation sectors. This may make the Fund
                                 more susceptible to adverse economic, political
                                 or regulatory occurrences affecting a
                                 particular territory or economic sector.

                                 Effects of Leverage.  The use of leverage
                                 through issuance of preferred shares by the
                                 Fund creates an opportunity for increased net
                                 income, but, at the same time, creates special
                                 risks. There can be no assurance that a
                                 leveraging strategy will be successful during
                                 any period in which it is employed. The Fund
                                 intends to use leverage to provide the holders
                                 of Shares with a potentially higher return.
                                 Leverage creates risks for holders of Shares,
                                 including the likelihood of greater volatility
                                 of net asset value and market price of the
                                 Shares and the risk that fluctuations in
                                 dividend rates on any preferred shares may
                                 affect the return to Shareholders. It is
                                 anticipated that preferred share dividends will
                                 be based on the yields of short-term municipal
                                 obligations, while the proceeds of any
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                                 preferred share offering will be invested in
                                 longer-term municipal obligations, which
                                 typically have higher yields. To the extent the
                                 income derived from securities purchased with
                                 funds received from leverage exceeds the cost
                                 of leverage, the Fund's return will be greater
                                 than if leverage had not been used. Conversely,
                                 if the income from the securities purchased
                                 with such funds is not sufficient to cover the
                                 cost of leverage, the return to the Fund will
                                 be less than if leverage had not been used, and
                                 therefore the amount available for distribution
                                 to Shareholders as dividends and other
                                 distributions will be reduced. In the latter
                                 case, Eaton Vance in its best judgment may
                                 nevertheless determine to maintain the Fund's
                                 leveraged position if it deems such action to
                                 be appropriate.

                                 In addition, under current federal income tax
                                 law, the Fund is required to allocate a portion
                                 of any net realized capital gains or other
                                 taxable income to holders of preferred shares.
                                 The terms of any preferred shares are expected
                                 to require the Fund to pay to any preferred
                                 shareholders additional dividends intended to
                                 compensate the preferred shareholders for taxes
                                 payable on any capital gains or other taxable
                                 income allocated to the preferred shares. Any
                                 such additional dividends will reduce the
                                 amount available for distribution to the
                                 Shareholders. As discussed under "Management of
                                 the Fund," the fee paid to Eaton Vance will be
                                 calculated on the basis of the Fund's gross
                                 assets, including proceeds from the issuance of
                                 preferred shares, so the fees will

                                        9

                                 be higher when leverage is utilized. See
                                 "Investment Objective, Policies and
                                 Risks -- Use of Leverage and Related Risks."

                                 The Fund currently intends to seek a Aaa/AAA
                                 grade rating on any preferred shares from any
                                 Rating Agency. The Fund may be subject to
                                 investment restrictions of the Rating Agency as
                                 a result. These restrictions may impose asset
                                 coverage or portfolio composition requirements
                                 that are more stringent than those imposed on
                                 the Fund by the Investment Company Act of 1940,
                                 as amended (the "Investment Company Act" or
                                 "1940 Act"). It is not anticipated that these
                                 covenants or guidelines will impede Eaton Vance
                                 in managing the Fund's portfolio in accordance
                                 with its investment objective and policies. See
                                 "Description of Capital Structure -- Preferred
                                 Shares."
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                                 Market Price of Shares.  The shares of
                                 closed-end investment companies often trade at
                                 a discount from their net asset value, and the
                                 Fund's Shares may likewise trade at a discount
                                 from net asset value. The trading price of the
                                 Fund's Shares may be less than the public
                                 offering price. This risk may be greater for
                                 investors who sell their Shares in a relatively
                                 short period after completion of the public
                                 offering.

                                 Non-Diversification.  The Fund has registered
                                 as a "non-diversified" investment company under
                                 the 1940 Act. For federal income tax purposes,
                                 the Fund, with respect to up to 50% of its
                                 total assets, will be able to invest more than
                                 5% (but not more than 25%) of the value of its
                                 total assets in the obligations of any single
                                 issuer. To the extent the Fund invests a
                                 relatively high percentage of its assets in
                                 obligations of a limited number of issuers, the
                                 Fund may be more susceptible than a more widely
                                 diversified investment company to any single
                                 economic, political or regulatory occurrence.

                                 Certain Tax Considerations.  Distributions of
                                 any taxable net investment income and net
                                 short-term capital gain are taxable as ordinary
                                 income. See "Distributions and Taxes."

                                 Anti-Takeover Provisions.  The Fund's Agreement
                                 and Declaration of Trust includes provisions
                                 that could have the effect of limiting the
                                 ability of other persons or entities to acquire
                                 control of the Fund or to change the
                                 composition of its Board. See "Description of
                                 Capital Structure -- Anti-Takeover Provisions
                                 in the Declaration of Trust."
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                                 FUND EXPENSES

     The purpose of the table below is to help you understand all fees and
expenses that you, as a Shareholder, would bear directly or indirectly. The
following table assumes the issuance of preferred shares in an amount equal to
38% of the Fund's gross assets (after their issuance), and shows Fund expenses
as a percentage of net assets attributable to common shares.

SHAREHOLDER TRANSACTION EXPENSES

Sales Load Paid by You (as a percentage of offering
  price)....................................................  4.50%
Offering Expenses Borne by the Fund.........................  0.20%(1)
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Dividend Reinvestment Plan Fees.............................  None(2)

ANNUAL EXPENSES

                                                               PERCENTAGE OF
                                                                 NET ASSETS
                                                              ATTRIBUTABLE TO
                                                              COMMON SHARES(3)
                                                              ----------------

Investment Advisory Fee.....................................        1.05%
Other Expenses..............................................        0.33%
                                                                   -----
Total Annual Expenses.......................................        1.38%
Fee and Expense Reimbursements (Years 1-5)..................       (0.52)%(4)
                                                                   -----
Total Net Annual Expenses (Years 1-5).......................        0.86%(4)
                                                                   =====

---------------

(1) Eaton Vance or an affiliate has agreed to bear all offering and
    organizational expenses (other than sales load) that exceed $0.03 per Share.

(2) You will be charged a $5.00 service charge and pay brokerage charges if you
    direct the plan agent to sell your Shares held in a dividend reinvestment
    account.

(3) Stated as percentages of net assets attributable to common shares assuming
    no leverage of the Fund and no Fund borrowings, the Fund's expenses would be
    estimated to be as follows:

                                                       PERCENTAGE OF
                                                         NET ASSETS
                                                      ATTRIBUTABLE TO
                                                      COMMON SHARES(4)
                                                      ----------------

ANNUAL EXPENSES
Investment Advisory Fee.............................        0.65%
Other Expenses......................................        0.20%
                                                           -----
Total Annual Expenses...............................        0.85%
Fee and Expense Reimbursements (Years 1-5)..........       (0.32)%(4)
                                                           -----
Total Net Annual Expenses (Years 1-5)...............        0.53%(4)
                                                           =====
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---------------

(4) Eaton Vance has contractually agreed to reimburse the Fund for fees and
    expenses in the amount of 0.32% of average weekly gross assets of the Fund
    for the first 5 full years of the Fund's operations, 0.24% of average weekly
    gross assets of the Fund in year 6, 0.16% in year 7 and 0.08% in year 8.
    Without the reimbursement, "Total Net Annual Expenses" would be estimated to
    be 1.38% of average weekly net assets (or, assuming no issuance of preferred
    shares or borrowings, 0.85% of average weekly net assets) attributable to
    common shares.

                                        11

     The expenses shown in the table are based on estimated amounts for the
Fund's first year of operations and assume that the Fund issues approximately
10,000,000 common shares. See "Management of the Fund" and "Dividend
Reinvestment Plan."

     The following example illustrates the expenses (including the sales load of
$45) that you would pay on a $1,000 investment in common shares, assuming (1)
total net annual expenses of 0.86% of net assets attributable to common shares
in years 1 through 5, increasing to 1.38% in years 9 and 10 and (2) a 5% annual
return:(1)

1 YEAR   3 YEARS   5 YEARS   10 YEARS(2)
------   -------   -------   -----------

 $53       $71       $91        $170

---------------

(1) The example assumes that the estimated Other Expenses set forth in the
    Annual Expenses table are accurate, that fees and expenses increase as
    described in note 2 below and that all dividends and distributions are
    reinvested at net asset value. Actual expenses may be greater or less than
    those assumed. Moreover, the Fund's actual rate of return may be greater or
    less than the hypothetical 5% return shown in the example.

(2) Assumes reimbursement of fees and expenses of 0.24% of average weekly gross
    assets of the Fund in year 6, 0.16% in year 7 and 0.08% in year 8. Eaton
    Vance has not agreed to reimburse the Fund for any portion of its fees and
    expenses beyond this time. See footnote 4 above.

     THE EXAMPLE SHOULD NOT BE CONSIDERED A REPRESENTATION OF FUTURE EXPENSES.
ACTUAL EXPENSES MAY BE HIGHER OR LOWER.
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                                    THE FUND

     The Fund is a newly organized, non-diversified, closed-end management
investment company registered under the 1940 Act. The Fund was organized as a
Massachusetts business trust on July 8, 2002 pursuant to a Declaration governed
by the laws of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and has no operating history.
The Fund's principal office is located at The Eaton Vance Building, 255 State
Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02109 and its telephone number is 1-800-225-6265.

     This Prospectus relates to the initial public offering of the Fund's common
shares of beneficial interest, $0.01 par value (the "Shares"). See
"Underwriting."

                                USE OF PROCEEDS

     The proceeds of this offering of Shares, before deduction of offering
expenses, estimated to be $          (or $          assuming exercise of the
Underwriters' over-allotment option in full), will be invested in accordance
with the Fund's investment objective and policies as soon as practicable, but,
in no event, under normal market conditions, later than three months after the
receipt thereof. Pending such investment, the proceeds may be invested in
high-quality, short-term municipal debt securities. Eaton Vance or an affiliate
has agreed to pay all offering and organizational expenses of the Fund that
exceed $0.03 per Share.

                    INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE, POLICIES AND RISKS

INVESTMENT OBJECTIVE

     The Fund's investment objective is to provide current income exempt from
federal income tax, including alternative minimum tax, and New York State and
New York City personal income taxes. This income will be earned by investing
primarily in high grade municipal obligations (as defined below) that are
insured as to the timely payment of principal and interest. Securities will be
purchased and sold in an effort to maintain a competitive yield and to enhance
return based upon the relative value of the securities available in the
marketplace. Investments are based on Eaton Vance's research and ongoing credit
analysis, the underlying materials for which are generally not available to
individual investors.

     Eaton Vance seeks to find municipal obligations of high quality that have
been undervalued in the marketplace. Eaton Vance's team of research analysts,
traders and portfolio managers are devoted exclusively to analyzing municipal
securities. The team's goal is to find municipal bonds of high quality that have
been undervalued in the marketplace due to differing dynamics in individual
sectors of the municipal bond market, municipal bond supply, and the structure
of individual bonds, especially in regard to maturities, coupons, and call
dates. Eaton Vance's team of professionals monitors historical and current yield
spreads to find relative value in the marketplace. This research capability is
key to identifying trends that impact the yield-spread relationship of all
bonds, including those in the insured sector.
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PRIMARY INVESTMENT POLICIES

     General Composition of the Fund.  During normal market conditions, at least
80% of the Fund's net assets will be invested in municipal obligations, the
interest on which is exempt from federal income tax, including alternative
minimum tax, and New York State and New York City personal income taxes
("municipal obligations" or "municipal bonds") and that are insured as to
principal and interest payments. Such insurance will be from insurers having a
claims-paying ability rated Aaa by Moody's Investors Service, Inc. ("Moody's")
or AAA by Standard & Poor's Ratings Group ("S&P") or Fitch Ratings ("Fitch").
This insurance does not protect the market value of such obligations or the net
asset value of the Fund. The value of an obligation will be affected by the
credit standing of its insurer. The Fund primarily invests in high grade
municipal obligations. At least 80% of the Fund's net assets will normally be
invested in municipal obligations rated in the highest category at the time of
investment (which is Aaa by Moody's or AAA by S&P or Fitch or, if unrated,
determined to be of comparable quality by the

                                        13

Adviser). Up to 20% of the Fund's net assets may be invested in obligations
rated below Aaa or AAA (but not lower than BBB or Baa) and comparable unrated
obligations and/or municipal obligations that are uninsured. Accordingly, the
Fund does not intend to invest any of its assets in obligations rated below
investment grade or in comparable unrated obligations. From time to time, the
Fund may hold obligations that are unrated but judged to be of comparable
quality by the Adviser. Under normal market conditions, the Fund expects to be
fully invested (at least 95% of its net assets) in accordance with its
investment objective.

     The foregoing credit quality policies apply only at the time a security is
purchased, and the Fund is not required to dispose of a security in the event
that a Rating Agency downgrades its assessment of the credit characteristics of
a particular issue or withdraws its assessment. In determining whether to retain
or sell such a security, Eaton Vance may consider such factors as Eaton Vance's
assessment of the credit quality of the issuer of such security, the price at
which such security could be sold and the rating, if any, assigned to such
security by other Rating Agencies.

     The Fund has adopted certain fundamental investment restrictions set forth
in the Statement of Additional Information which may not be changed without a
Shareholder vote. Except for such restrictions and the 80% requirement
pertaining to investment in municipal and insured municipal obligations set
forth above, the investment objective and policies of the Fund may be changed by
the Board without Shareholder action.

     The Fund will not invest in an obligation if the interest on that
obligation is subject to the federal alternative minimum tax.

     Municipal Obligations.  Municipal obligations include bonds, notes and
commercial paper issued by a municipality for a wide variety of both public and
private purposes, the interest on which is, in the opinion of issuer's counsel
(or on the basis of other reliable authority), exempt from federal income tax.
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The municipal obligations in which the Fund will invest are generally issued by
New York municipal issuers and pay interest that is, in the opinion of issuer's
counsel (or on the basis of other reliable authority), exempt from New York
State and New York City personal income taxes, in addition to federal income
tax, including alternative minimum tax. The Fund may also invest in municipal
obligations issued by United States territories (such as Puerto Rico or Guam)
the interest on which is exempt from federal income tax and New York State and
New York City personal income taxes.

     Public purpose municipal bonds include general obligation and revenue
bonds. General obligation bonds are backed by the taxing power of the issuing
municipality. Revenue bonds are backed by the revenues of a project or facility
or from the proceeds of a specific revenue source. Some revenue bonds are
payable solely or partly from funds that are subject to annual appropriations by
a state's legislature. Municipal notes include bond anticipation, tax
anticipation and revenue anticipation notes. Bond, tax and revenue anticipation
notes are short-term obligations that will be retired with the proceeds of an
anticipated bond issue, tax revenue or facility revenue, respectively.

     Some of the securities in which the Fund invests may include so-called
"zero-coupon" bonds, whose values are subject to greater fluctuation in response
to changes in market interest rates than bonds that pay interest currently.
Zero-coupon bonds are issued at a significant discount from face value and pay
interest only at maturity rather than at intervals during the life of the
security. The Fund is required to take into account income from zero-coupon
bonds on a current basis, even though it does not receive that income currently
in cash, and the Fund is required to distribute substantially all of its income
for each taxable year. Thus, the Fund may have to sell other investments to
obtain cash needed to make income distributions.

     Municipal Obligation Insurance Generally.  Insured municipal obligations
held by the Fund will be insured as to their scheduled payment of principal and
interest under (i) an insurance policy obtained by the issuer or underwriter of
the Fund municipal obligation at the time of its original issuance ("Original
Issue Insurance"), (ii) an insurance policy obtained by the Fund or a third
party subsequent to the Fund municipal obligation's original issuance
("Secondary Market Insurance") or (iii) another municipal
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insurance policy purchased by the Fund ("Portfolio Insurance"). This insurance
does not protect the market value of such obligations or the net asset value of
the Fund. The Fund expects initially to emphasize investments in municipal bonds
insured under bond-specific insurance policies (i.e., Original Issue or
Secondary Market Insurance). The Fund may obtain Portfolio Insurance from the
insurers described in Appendix D to the Statement of Additional Information. The
Fund, as a non-fundamental policy that can be changed by the Fund's Board of
Trustees (the "Board"), will only obtain policies of Portfolio Insurance issued
by insurers whose claims-paying ability is rated "Aaa" by Moody's or "AAA" by
S&P or Fitch. There is no limit on the percentage of the Fund's assets that may
be invested in municipal bonds insured by any one insurer.

     Municipal bonds covered by Original Issue Insurance or Secondary Market
Insurance are themselves typically assigned a rating of "Aaa" or "AAA", as the
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case may be, by virtue of the rating of the "Aaa" or "AAA" claims-paying ability
of the insurer and would generally be assigned a lower rating if the ratings
were based primarily upon the credit characteristics of the issuer without
regard to the insurance feature. By way of contrast, the ratings, if any,
assigned to municipal bonds insured under Portfolio Insurance will be based
primarily upon the credit characteristics of the issuer, without regard to the
insurance feature, and generally will carry a rating that is below "Aaa" or
"AAA." While in the portfolio of the Fund, however, a municipal bond backed by
Portfolio Insurance will effectively be of the same credit quality as a
municipal bond issued by an issuer of comparable credit characteristics that is
backed by Original Issue Insurance or Secondary Market Insurance.

     The Fund's policy of investing in municipal bonds insured by insurers whose
claims-paying ability is rated "Aaa" or "AAA" applies only at the time of
purchase of a security, and the Fund will not be required to dispose of the
securities in the event Moody's, S&P or Fitch, as the case may be, downgrades
its assessment of the claims-paying ability of a particular insurer or the
credit characteristics of a particular issuer or withdraws its assessment. In
this connection, it should be noted that in the event Moody's, S&P or Fitch (or
all of them) should downgrade its assessment of the claims-paying ability of a
particular insurer, it (or they) could also be expected to downgrade the ratings
assigned to municipal bonds insured by such insurer, and municipal bonds insured
under Portfolio Insurance issued by such insurer also would be of reduced
quality in the portfolio of the Fund. Moody's, S&P and Fitch continually assess
the claims-paying ability of insurers and the credit characteristics of issuers,
and there can be no assurance that they will not downgrade or withdraw their
assessments subsequent to the time the Fund purchases securities.

     The value of municipal bonds covered by Portfolio Insurance that are in
default or in significant risk of default will be determined by separately
establishing a value for the municipal bond and a value for the Portfolio
Insurance.

     Original Issue Insurance.  Original Issue Insurance is purchased with
respect to a particular issue of municipal bonds by the issuer thereof or a
third party in conjunction with the original issuance of such municipal bonds.
Under this insurance, the insurer unconditionally guarantees to the holder of
the municipal bond the timely payment of principal and interest on such
obligations when and as these payments become due but not paid by the issuer,
except that in the event of the acceleration of the due date of the principal by
reason of mandatory or optional redemption (other than acceleration by reason of
a mandatory sinking fund payment), default or otherwise, the payments guaranteed
may be made in the amounts and at the times as payment of principal would have
been due had there not been any acceleration. The insurer is responsible for
these payments less any amounts received by the holder from any trustee for the
municipal bond issuer or from any other source. Original Issue Insurance does
not guarantee payment on an accelerated basis, the payment of any redemption
premium (except with respect to certain premium payments in the case of certain
small issue industrial development and pollution control municipal bonds), the
value of the Fund's shares, the market value of municipal bonds, or payments of
any tender purchase price upon the tender of the municipal bonds. Original Issue
Insurance also does not insure against nonpayment of principal or interest on
municipal bonds resulting from the insolvency, negligence or any other act or
omission of the trustee or other paying agent for these bonds.

                                        15

     Original Issue Insurance remains in effect as long as the municipal bonds
it covers remain outstanding and the insurer remains in business, regardless of
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whether the Fund ultimately disposes of these municipal bonds. Consequently,
Original Issue Insurance may be considered to represent an element of market
value with respect to the municipal bonds so insured, but the exact effect, if
any, of this insurance on the market value cannot be estimated.

     Secondary Market Insurance.  Subsequent to the time of original issuance of
a municipal bond, the Fund or a third party may, upon the payment of a single
premium, purchase insurance on that security. Secondary Market Insurance
generally provides the same type of coverage as Original Issue Insurance and, as
with Original Issue Insurance, Secondary Market Insurance remains in effect as
long as the municipal bonds it covers remain outstanding and the insurer remains
in business, regardless of whether the Fund ultimately disposes of these
municipal bonds.

     One of the purposes of acquiring Secondary Market Insurance with respect to
a particular municipal bond would be to enable the Fund to enhance the value of
the security. The Fund, for example, might seek to purchase a particular
municipal bond and obtain Secondary Market Insurance for it if, in the Adviser's
opinion, the market value of the security, as insured, less the cost of the
Secondary Market Insurance, would exceed the current value of the security
without insurance. Similarly, if the Fund owns but wishes to sell a municipal
bond that is then covered by Portfolio Insurance, the Fund might seek to obtain
Secondary Market Insurance for it if, in the Adviser's opinion, the net proceeds
of the Fund's sale of the security, as insured, less the cost of the Secondary
Market Insurance, would exceed the current value of the security. In determining
whether to insure municipal bonds the Fund owns, an insurer will apply its own
standards, which correspond generally to the standards the insurer has
established for determining the insurability of new issues of municipal bonds.
See "Original Issue Insurance" above.

     Portfolio Insurance.  Portfolio Insurance guarantees the payment of
principal and interest on specified eligible municipal bonds purchased by the
Fund and presently held by the Fund. Except as described below, Portfolio
Insurance generally provides the same type of coverage as is provided by
Original Issue Insurance or Secondary Market Insurance. Municipal bonds insured
under a Portfolio Insurance policy would generally not be insured under any
other policy. A municipal bond is eligible for coverage under a policy if it
meets certain requirements of the insurer. Portfolio Insurance is intended to
reduce financial risk, but the cost thereof and compliance with investment
restrictions imposed under the policy will reduce the yield to shareholders of
the Fund.

     If a municipal obligation is already covered by Original Issue Insurance or
Secondary Market Insurance, then the security is not required to be additionally
insured under any Portfolio Insurance that the Fund may purchase. All premiums
respecting municipal bonds covered by Original Issue Insurance or Secondary
Market Insurance are paid in advance by the issuer or other party obtaining the
insurance.

     Portfolio Insurance policies are effective only as to municipal bonds owned
by and held by the Fund, and do not cover municipal bonds for which the contract
for purchase fails. A "when-issued" municipal obligation will be covered under a
Portfolio Insurance policy upon the settlement date of the issue of such
"when-issued" municipal bond.

     In determining whether to insure municipal bonds held by the Fund, an
insurer will apply its own standards, which correspond generally to the
standards it has established for determining the insurability of new issues of
municipal bonds. See "Original Issue Insurance" above.
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     Each Portfolio Insurance policy will be noncancellable and will remain in
effect so long as the Fund is in existence, the municipal bonds covered by the
policy continue to be held by the Fund, and the Fund pays the premiums for the
policy. Each insurer will generally reserve the right at any time upon 90 days'
written notice to the Fund to refuse to insure any additional bonds purchased by
the Fund after the effective date of such notice. The Fund's Board generally
will reserve the right to terminate each policy upon seven days' written notice
to an insurer if it determines that the cost of such policy is not reasonable in
relation to the value of the insurance to the Fund.
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     Each Portfolio Insurance policy will terminate as to any municipal bond
that has been redeemed from or sold by the Fund on the date of redemption or the
settlement date of sale, and an insurer will not have any liability thereafter
under a policy for any municipal bond, except that if the redemption date or
settlement date occurs after a record date and before the related payment date
for any municipal bond, the policy will terminate for that municipal bond on the
business day immediately following the payment date. Each policy will terminate
as to all municipal bonds covered thereby on the date on which the last of the
covered municipal bonds mature, are redeemed or are sold by the Fund.

     One or more Portfolio Insurance policies may provide the Fund, pursuant to
an irrevocable commitment of the insurer, with the option to exercise the right
to obtain permanent insurance ("Permanent Insurance") for a municipal bond that
is sold by the Fund. The Fund would exercise the right to obtain Permanent
Insurance upon payment of a single, predetermined insurance premium payable from
the sale proceeds of the municipal bond. The Fund expects to exercise the right
to obtain Permanent Insurance for a municipal bond only if, in the Adviser's
opinion, upon the exercise the net proceeds from the sale of the municipal bond,
as insured, would exceed the proceeds from the sale of the security without
insurance.

     The Permanent Insurance premium for each municipal bond is determined based
upon the insurability of each security as of the date of purchase and will not
be increased or decreased for any change in the security's creditworthiness
unless the security is in default as to payment of principal or interest, or
both. If such event occurs, the Permanent Insurance premium will be subject to
an increase predetermined at the date of the Fund's purchase.

     The Fund generally intends to retain any insured obligations covered by
Portfolio Insurance that are in default or in significant risk of default and to
place a value on the insurance, which ordinarily will be the difference between
the market value of the defaulted bond and the market value of similar bonds of
minimum investment grade (that is, rated "Baa" or "BBB") that are not in
default. In certain circumstances, however, the Adviser may determine that an
alternative value for the insurance, such as the difference between the market
value of the defaulted bond and either its par value or the market value of
similar bonds that are not in default or in significant risk of default, is more
appropriate. Except as described above for bonds covered by Portfolio Insurance
that are in default or subject to significant risk of default, the Fund will not
place any value on the Portfolio Insurance in valuing the municipal bonds it
holds.

     Because each Portfolio Insurance policy will terminate for municipal bonds
sold by the Fund on the date of sale, in which event the insurer will be liable
only for those payments of principal and interest that are then due and owing
(unless Permanent Insurance is obtained by the Fund), the provision for this
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insurance will not enhance the marketability of the Fund's obligations, whether
or not the obligations are in default or in significant risk of default. On the
other hand, because Original Issue Insurance and Secondary Market Insurance
generally will remain in effect as long as the municipal bonds they cover are
outstanding, these insurance policies may enhance the marketability of these
bonds even when they are in default or in significant risk of default, but the
exact effect, if any, on marketability, cannot be estimated. Accordingly, the
Fund may determine to retain or, alternatively, to sell municipal bonds covered
by Original Issue Insurance or Secondary Market Insurance that are in default or
in significant risk of default.

     Premiums for a Portfolio Insurance policy are paid monthly, and are
adjusted for purchases and sales of municipal bonds covered by the policy during
the month. The yield on the Fund is reduced to the extent of the insurance
premiums it pays. Depending upon the characteristics of the municipal bonds held
by the Fund, the annual premium rate for policies of Portfolio Insurance is
estimated to range from 12 to 18 basis points of the value of the municipal
bonds covered under the policy.

     Although the insurance feature reduces certain financial risks, the
premiums for insurance and the higher market price paid for insured obligations
may reduce the Fund's current yield. Insurance generally will be obtained from
insurers with a claims-paying ability rated Aaa by Moody's or AAA by S&P or
Fitch. The insurance does not guarantee the market value of the insured
obligation or the net asset value of the Fund's Shares.
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     Other Types of Credit Support.  The Fund may also invest in uninsured
municipal obligations that are secured by an escrow or trust account that
contains securities issued or guaranteed by the U.S. Government, its agencies or
instrumentalities, that are backed by the full faith and credit of the United
States, and sufficient, in combination with available trustee-held funds, in
amount to ensure the payment of interest on and principal of the secured
obligation ("collateralized obligations"). These collateralized obligations
generally will not be insured and will include, but are not limited to,
municipal bonds that have been advance refunded where the proceeds of the
refunding have been used to buy U.S. Government or U.S. Government agency
securities that are placed in escrow and whose interest or maturing principal
payments, or both, are sufficient to cover the remaining scheduled debt service
on that municipal bond. Collateralized obligations generally are regarded as
having the credit characteristics of the underlying U.S. Government, U.S.
Government agency or instrumentality securities. These obligations will not be
subject to Issue Insurance, Secondary Market Insurance or Portfolio Insurance.
Accordingly, despite the existence of these credit support characteristics,
these obligations will not be considered to be insured obligations for purposes
of the Fund's policy of investing at least 80% of its net assets in insured
obligations. The credit quality of companies that provide such credit
enhancements will affect the value of those securities.

ADDITIONAL INVESTMENT PRACTICES

     When-Issued Securities.  The Fund may purchase securities on a
"when-issued" basis, which means that payment and delivery occur on a future
settlement date. The price and yield of such securities are generally fixed on
the date of commitment to purchase. However, the market value of the securities
may fluctuate prior to delivery and upon delivery the securities may be worth
more or less than what the Fund agreed to pay for them. The Fund may be required
to maintain a segregated account of liquid assets equal to outstanding purchase
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commitments. The Fund may also purchase instruments that give the Fund the
option to purchase a municipal obligation when and if issued.

     Futures Transactions.  The Fund may purchase and sell various kinds of
financial futures contracts and options thereon to seek to hedge against changes
in interest rates or for other risk management purposes. Futures contracts may
be based on various debt securities and securities indices (such as the
Municipal Bond Index traded on the Chicago Board of Trade). Such transactions
involve a risk of loss or depreciation due to unanticipated adverse changes in
securities prices, which may exceed the Fund's initial investment in these
contracts. The Fund will only purchase or sell futures contracts or related
options in compliance with the rules of the Commodity Futures Trading
Commission. These transactions involve transaction costs. There can be no
assurance that Eaton Vance's use of futures will be advantageous to the Fund.
Distributions by the Fund of any gains realized on the Fund's transactions in
futures and options on futures will be taxable. Rating Agency guidelines on any
preferred shares issued by the Fund may limit use of these transactions.

     Interest Rate Swaps and Forward Rate Contracts.  Interest rate swaps
involve the exchange by the Fund with another party of their respective
commitments to pay or receive interest, e.g., an exchange of fixed rate payments
for floating rate payments. The Fund will only enter into interest rate swaps on
a net basis, i.e., the two payment streams are netted out with the Fund
receiving or paying, as the case may be, only the net amount of the two
payments. The Fund may also enter forward rate contracts. Under these contracts,
the buyer locks in an interest rate at a future settlement date. If the interest
rate on the settlement date exceeds the lock rate, the buyer pays the seller the
difference between the two rates. If the lock rate exceeds the interest rate on
the settlement date, the seller pays the buyer the difference between the two
rates. Any such gain received by the Fund would be taxable.

     If the other party to an interest rate swap or forward rate contract
defaults, the Fund's risk of loss consists of the net amount of payments that
the Fund is contractually entitled to receive. The net amount of the excess, if
any, of the Fund's obligations over its entitlements will be maintained in a
segregated account by the Fund's custodian. The Fund will not enter into any
interest rate swap or forward rate contract unless the claims-paying ability of
the other party thereto is considered to be investment grade by the Adviser. If
there is a default by the other party to such a transaction, the Fund will have
contractual
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remedies pursuant to the agreements related to the transaction. These
instruments are traded in the over-the-counter market.

     Investment Company Securities.  The Fund may purchase common shares of
closed-end investment companies that have a similar investment objective and
policies to the Fund. In addition to providing tax-exempt income, such
securities may provide capital appreciation. Such investments, which may also be
leveraged and subject to the same risks as the Fund, will not exceed 10% of
total assets, and no such company will be affiliated with Eaton Vance. These
companies bear fees and expenses that the Fund will incur indirectly.

USE OF LEVERAGE AND RELATED RISKS

     The Fund expects to use leverage through the issuance of preferred shares.
The Fund initially intends to use leverage of approximately 38% of its gross
assets (including the amount obtained from leverage). The Fund generally will
not use leverage if the Adviser anticipates that it would result in a lower
return to Shareholders for any significant amount of time. The Fund also may
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borrow money as a temporary measure for extraordinary or emergency purposes,
including the payment of dividends and the settlement of securities transactions
which otherwise might require untimely dispositions of Fund securities.

     Leverage creates risks for holders of the Shares, including the likelihood
of greater volatility of net asset value and market price of the Shares. There
is a risk that fluctuations in the dividend rates on any preferred shares may
adversely affect the return to the holders of the Shares. If the income from the
securities purchased with such funds is not sufficient to cover the cost of
leverage, the return on the Fund will be less than if leverage had not been
used, and therefore the amount available for distribution to Shareholders as
dividends and other distributions will be reduced. The Adviser in its best
judgment nevertheless may determine to maintain the Fund's leveraged position if
it deems such action to be appropriate in the circumstances. During periods in
which the Fund is using leverage the fees paid to Eaton Vance for investment
advisory services will be higher than if the Fund did not use leverage because
the fees paid will be calculated on the basis of the Fund's gross assets,
including proceeds from the issuance of preferred shares.

     Capital raised through leverage will be subject to dividend payments, which
may exceed the income and appreciation on the assets purchased. The issuance of
preferred shares involves offering expenses and other costs and may limit the
Fund's freedom to pay dividends on Shares or to engage in other activities. The
issuance of a class of preferred shares having priority over the Fund's Shares
creates an opportunity for greater return per Share, but at the same time such
leveraging is a speculative technique in that it will increase the Fund's
exposure to capital risk. Unless the income and appreciation, if any, on assets
acquired with offering proceeds exceed the cost of issuing additional classes of
securities (and other Fund expenses), the use of leverage will diminish the
investment performance of the Fund's Shares compared with what it would have
been without leverage.

     The Fund may be subject to certain restrictions on investments imposed by
guidelines of one or more Rating Agencies that may issue ratings for any
preferred shares issued by the Fund. These guidelines may impose asset coverage
or Fund composition requirements that are more stringent than those imposed on
the Fund by the 1940 Act. It is not anticipated that these covenants or
guidelines will impede the Adviser from managing the Fund's portfolio in
accordance with the Fund's investment objective and policies.

     Under the Investment Company Act, the Fund is not permitted to issue
preferred shares unless immediately after such issuance the net asset value of
the Fund's portfolio is at least 200% of the liquidation value of the
outstanding preferred shares (i.e., such liquidation value may not exceed 50% of
the Fund's total assets). In addition, the Fund is not permitted to declare any
cash dividend or other distribution on its Shares unless, at the time of such
declaration, the net asset value of the Fund's portfolio (determined after
deducting the amount of such dividend or other distribution) is at least 200% of
such liquidation value. If preferred shares are issued, the Fund intends, to the
extent possible, to purchase or redeem preferred shares, from time to time, to
maintain coverage of any preferred shares of at least 200%. In addition, under
current federal income tax law, the Fund is required to allocate a portion of
any net
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realized capital gains or other taxable income to holders of preferred shares.
The terms of any preferred shares are expected to require the Fund to pay to any
preferred shareholders additional dividends intended to compensate the preferred
shareholders for taxes payable on any capital gains or other taxable income
allocated to the preferred shares. Any such additional dividends will reduce the
amount available for distribution to the Shareholders. Normally, holders of the
Shares will elect five of the Trustees of the Fund and holders of any preferred
shares will elect two. In the event the Fund failed to pay dividends on its
preferred shares for two years, preferred shareholders would be entitled to
elect a majority of the Trustees until the dividends are paid.

     To qualify for federal income taxation as a "regulated investment company,"
the Fund must distribute in each taxable year at least 90% of its net investment
income (including tax-exempt interest and net short-term gain). The Fund also
will be required to distribute annually substantially all of its taxable income
and capital gain net income, if any, to avoid imposition of a nondeductible 4%
federal excise tax. If the Fund is precluded from making distributions on the
Shares because of any applicable asset coverage requirements, the terms of the
preferred shares may provide that any amounts so precluded from being
distributed, but required to be distributed for the Fund to meet the
distribution requirements for qualification as a regulated investment company,
will be paid to the holders of the preferred shares as a special dividend. This
dividend can be expected to decrease the amount that holders of preferred shares
would be entitled to receive upon redemption or liquidation of the shares.

     The Fund's willingness to issue new securities for investment purposes, and
the amount the Fund will issue, will depend on many factors, the most important
of which are market conditions and interest rates. Successful use of a
leveraging strategy may depend on the Adviser's ability to predict correctly
interest rates and market movements, and there is no assurance that a leveraging
strategy will be successful during any period in which it is employed.

     Assuming the utilization of leverage in the amount of 38% of the Fund's
gross assets and an annual dividend rate on preferred shares of 1.85% payable on
such leverage based on market rates as of the date of this Prospectus, the
additional income that the Fund must earn (net of expenses) in order to cover
such dividend payments would be 0.70%. The Fund's actual cost of leverage will
be based on market rates at the time the Fund undertakes a leveraging strategy,
and such actual cost of leverage may be higher or lower than that assumed in the
previous example.

     The following table is designed to illustrate the effect on the return to a
holder of the Fund's Shares of leverage in the amount of approximately 38% of
the Fund's gross assets, assuming hypothetical annual returns of the Fund's
portfolio of minus 10% to plus 10%. As the table shows, leverage generally
increases the return to Shareholders when portfolio return is positive and
greater than the cost of leverage and decreases the return when the portfolio
return is negative or less than the cost of leverage. The figures appearing in
the table are hypothetical and actual returns may be greater or less than those
appearing in the table.

Assuming Portfolio Return (net of expenses).........     (10)%     (5)%      0%      5%     10%
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Corresponding Share Return Assuming 38% Leverage....  (17.26)%  (9.20)%  (1.13)%  6.93%  15.00%

     Until the Fund issues preferred shares, the Shares will not be leveraged,
and the risks and special considerations related to leverage described in this
Prospectus will not apply. Such leveraging of the Shares cannot be achieved
until the proceeds resulting from the use of leverage have been invested in
accordance with the Fund's investment objective and policies.

ADDITIONAL RISK CONSIDERATIONS

     No Operating History.  The Fund is a closed-end investment company with no
history of operations and is designed for long-term investors and not as a
trading vehicle.

     Interest Rate and Market Risk.  The prices of municipal obligations tend to
fall as interest rates rise. Securities that have longer maturities tend to
fluctuate more in price in response to changes in market
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interest rates. A decline in the prices of the municipal obligations owned by
the Fund would cause a decline in the net asset value of the Fund, which could
adversely affect the trading price of the Fund's Shares. This risk is usually
greater among municipal obligations with longer maturities or durations.
Although the Fund has no policy governing the maturities or durations of its
investments, the Fund expects that it will invest in a portfolio of longer-term
securities. This means that the Fund will be subject to greater market risk
(other things being equal) than a fund investing solely in shorter-term
securities. Market risk is often greater among certain types of income
securities, such as zero-coupon bonds, which do not make regular interest
payments. As interest rates change, these bonds often fluctuate in price more
than coupon bonds that make regular interest payments. Because the Fund may
invest in these types of income securities, it may be subject to greater market
risk than a fund that invests only in current interest paying securities.

     Income Risk.  The income investors receive from the Fund is based primarily
on the interest it earns from its investments, which can vary widely over the
short- and long-term. If long-term interest rates drop, investors' income from
the Fund over time could drop as well if the Fund purchases securities with
lower interest coupons.

     Call and Other Reinvestment Risks.  If interest rates fall, it is possible
that issuers of callable bonds with high interest coupons will "call" (or
prepay) their bonds before their maturity date. If a call were exercised by the
issuer during a period of declining interest rates, the Fund is likely to
replace such called security with a lower yielding security. If that were to
happen, it could decrease the Fund's dividends and possibly could affect the
market price of Shares. Similar risks exist when the Fund invests the proceeds
from matured or traded municipal obligations at market interest rates that are
below the Fund's current earnings rate.

     Credit Risk.  Credit risk is the risk that one or more municipal bonds in
the Fund's portfolio will decline in price, or fail to pay interest or principal
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when due, because the issuer of the bond experiences a decline in its financial
status. In general, lower rated municipal bonds carry a greater degree of risk
that the issuer will lose its ability to make interest and principal payments,
which could have a negative impact on the Fund's net asset value or dividends.
Securities rated in the fourth highest category are considered investment grade
but they also may have some speculative characteristics.

     Changes in the credit quality of the issuers of municipal obligations held
by the Fund will affect the principal value of (and possibly the income earned
on) such obligations. In addition, the value of such securities are affected by
changes in general economic conditions and business conditions affecting the
relevant economic sectors. Changes by Rating Agencies in their ratings of a
security and in the ability of the issuer to make payments of principal and
interest may also affect the value of the Fund's investments. The amount of
information about the financial condition of an issuer of municipal obligations
may not be as extensive as that made available by corporations whose securities
are publicly traded.

     The Fund may invest in municipal leases and participations in municipal
leases. The obligation of the issuer to meet its obligations under such leases
is often subject to the appropriation by the appropriate legislative body, on an
annual or other basis, of funds for the payment of the obligations. Investments
in municipal leases are thus subject to the risk that the legislative body will
not make the necessary appropriation and the issuer will not otherwise be
willing or able to meet its obligation.

     New York Concentration.  As described above, the Fund will invest
substantially all of its net assets in municipal obligations that are exempt
from New York State ("State") and New York City ("City") income taxes. The Fund
is therefore susceptible to political, economic or regulatory factors affecting
issuers of State and City municipal obligations. The information set forth below
and the related information in the Statement of Additional Information is
derived from sources that are generally available to investors. The information
is intended to give a recent historical description and is not intended to
indicate future or continuing trends in the financial or other positions of the
State and the City. It should be noted that the creditworthiness of obligations
issued by local New York issuers may be unrelated to the creditworthiness of
obligations issued by the State and the City, and that there is no obligation on
the part of the State to make payment on such local obligations in the event of
default.
                                        21

     The events of September 11, 2001 had a significant impact upon the State
economy generally and more directly on that of the City. The City and State
expect, based on actions of the U.S. Congress and the President, that they will
be fully reimbursed for the cost to recover from clean up and repair the
consequences of the World Trade Center attack. However, prior to September 11,
the nation's and the State's economies had been weakening and the loss of
approximately one hundred thousand jobs in the City as a direct result of
September 11 will produce material budgetary pressures including increases to
later year budget gaps for the City and reductions to State surpluses. The State
has not quantified the impact of expected reductions in receipts and increased
expenditures for unemployment and economic revitalization resulting from
September 11. The City's Financial Plan for Fiscal Years 2002-2006 released by
the Mayor of the City on June 26, 2002 (the "City Financial Plan"), projects
revenues and expenditures for the 2002 and 2003 fiscal years, balanced in
accordance with GAAP, and projects gaps of $3.7 billion, $4.2 billion, and $4.6
billion for fiscal years 2004 through 2006, respectively.
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     The State has historically been one of the wealthiest states in the nation.
For decades, however, the State's economy grew more slowly than that of the
nation as a whole, gradually eroding the State's relative economic affluence, as
urban centers lost the more affluent to suburbs and people and business migrated
to the South and West. However, since 1999, prior to the impact of September 11,
the growth of the State's economy has equaled or exceeded national trends. The
State has for many years had a very high state and local tax burden relative to
other states. The burden of state and local taxation, in combination with the
many other causes of regional economic dislocation, has contributed to the
decisions of some businesses and individuals to relocate outside, or to not
locate within, the State and remains an impediment to growth and job creation.
The State's and the City's economies remain more reliant on the securities
industry than is the national economy. As a result, the downturn in that
industry prior to September 11 resulted in adverse changes in wage and
employment levels.

     The State ended its 2001-2002 fiscal year on March 31, 2002 in balance on a
cash basis, with a reported closing balance in the General Fund of $1.03
billion. The State adopted the debt service portion of the State budget for the
2002-2003 fiscal year on March 26, 2002. The State Legislature adopted the
remainder of the budget for the State's 2002-2003 fiscal year on May 16, 2002,
and the State released a revised State Financial Plan on May 22, 2002. The
revised State Financial Plan projects balance on a cash basis for the 2002-2003
fiscal year. General Fund disbursements, including transfers to other funds are
projected to total $40.22 billion for 2002-2003. The projected General Fund
closing balance is $716 million. The State Financial Plan accompanying the
Governor's 2002-2003 amended Executive Budget projected General Fund budget gaps
of $2.8 billion in the 2003-2004 fiscal year and $3.3 billion in the 2004-2005
fiscal year. The State has noted that there are significant risk factors that
could result in a reduction in economic activity statewide such a greater job
losses, weaker financial markets and smaller bonus payments by Wall Street
firms.

     New York City's expense and capital budgets were adopted on June 21, 2002.
The City has outlined a gap-closing program for fiscal years 2004 through 2006
to eliminate the $3.7 billion, $4.2 billion and $4.6 billion projected budget
gaps for the 2004 through 2006 fiscal years, respectively. This program, which
is not specified in detail, assumes for the 2004 through 2006 fiscal years,
respectively, additional agency programs to reduce expenditures or increase
revenues by $2.4 billion and $2.5 billion; initiatives requiring State and
Federal action of $625 million in each year; increased State education aid of
$425 million in each fiscal year; savings from transportation policy
innovations, including congestion pricing and E-Z Pass initiatives of $100
million, $500 million and $800 million in fiscal years 2004 through 2006
respectively; savings from management and procurement efficiencies of $50
million, $75 million and $100 million in fiscal years 2004 through 2006,
respectively; savings from restructuring sanitation resources of $50 million,
$75 million and $100 million in fiscal years 2004 through 2006 respectively;
savings from tort reform through local law of $25 million, $50 million, and $75
million in fiscal years 2004 through 2006 respectively; and increased revenues
of $60 million in each year from the sale of Taxi Medallions.

     The City depends on aid from the State and federal governments to both
enable the City to balance its budget and to meet its cash requirements. The
City Financial Plan provides for an additional $800 million in State and federal
aid in fiscal year 2003 alone. If State or federal aid for fiscal year 2003
                                        22
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or thereafter is less than the level projected in the Mayor's proposal,
projected savings may be negatively impacted and the Mayor may be required to
proposes significant additional spending reductions or tax increases to balance
the City's budget. If the State, the State agencies, the City, other
municipalities or school districts were to suffer serious financial difficulties
jeopardizing their respective access to the public credit markets, or increasing
the risk of default, the market price of municipal bonds issued by such entities
could be adversely affected.

     As of May 23, 2002, Moody's rated the City's outstanding general obligation
bonds A2, Standard and Poor's rated such bonds A and Fitch rated such bonds A+.
Such ratings reflect only the view of Moody's, Standard and Poor's and Fitch,
from which an explanation of the significance of such ratings may be obtained.
There is no assurance that such ratings will continue for any given periods of
time or that they will not be revised downward or withdrawn entirely. Any such
downward revision or withdrawal could have an adverse effect on the market
prices of City bonds and could increase the City's borrowing costs. See "Factors
Pertaining to New York" in the Statement of Additional Information for more
information about New York.

     The foregoing information constitutes only a brief summary of some of the
general factors which may impact certain issuers of municipal obligations and
does not purport to be a complete or exhaustive description of all adverse
conditions to which issuers of New York municipal obligations held by the Fund
are subject. Additionally, many factors including national economic, social and
environmental policies and conditions, which are not with the control of the
issuers of New York municipal obligations, could affect or could have an adverse
impact on the financial condition of the issuers. The Fund is unable to predict
whether or to what extent such factors or other factors may affect the issuers
of New York municipal obligations, the market value or marketability of New York
municipal obligations or the ability of the respective issuers of the New York
municipal obligations acquired by the Fund to pay interest on or principal of
the municipal obligations. This information has not been independently verified.
See the Statement of Additional Information for a further discussion of factors
affecting municipal obligations in New York.

     Sector and Territory Concentration.  The Fund may invest 25% or more of its
total assets in municipal obligations of issuers located in the same U.S.
territory or in municipal obligations in the same economic sector, including,
without limitation, the following: lease rental obligations of state and local
authorities; obligations dependent on annual appropriations by a territory's
legislature for payment; obligations of state and local housing finance
authorities, municipal utilities systems or public housing authorities;
obligations of hospitals as well as obligations of the education and
transportation sectors. This may make the Fund more susceptible to adverse
economic, political, or regulatory occurrences affecting a particular state or
economic sector. For example, health care related issuers are susceptible to
Medicaid reimbursement policies, and national and state health care legislation.
As concentration increases, so does the potential for fluctuation in the net
asset value of Fund Shares.

     Liquidity Risk.  At times, a portion of the Fund's assets may be invested
in securities as to which the Fund, by itself or together with other accounts
managed by Eaton Vance and its affiliates, holds a major portion of all of such
securities. The secondary market for some municipal obligations is less liquid
than that for taxable debt obligations or other more widely traded municipal
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obligations. No established resale market exists for certain of the municipal
obligations in which the Fund may invest. The Fund has no limitation on the
amount of its assets, which may be invested in securities which are not readily
marketable or are subject to restrictions on resale. In certain situations, the
Fund could find it more difficult to sell such securities at desirable times
and/or prices.

     Municipal Bond Market Risk.  Investing in the municipal bond market
involves certain risks. The amount of public information available about the
municipal obligations in the Fund's portfolio is generally less than for
corporate equities or bonds, and the investment performance of the Fund may
therefore be more dependent on the analytical abilities of Eaton Vance than if
the Fund were a stock fund or taxable bond fund.
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     The ability of municipal issuers to make timely payments of interest and
principal may be diminished during general economic downturns and as
governmental cost burdens are reallocated among federal, state and local
governments. In addition, laws enacted in the future by Congress or state
legislatures or referenda could extend the time for payment of principal and/or
interest, or impose other constraints on enforcement of such obligations, or on
the ability of municipalities to levy taxes. Issuers of municipal securities
might seek protection under the bankruptcy laws. In the event of bankruptcy of
such an issuer, the Fund could experience delays in collecting principal and
interest to which it is entitled. To enforce its rights in the event of default
in the payment of interest or repayment of principal, or both, the Fund may take
possession of and manage the assets securing the issuer's obligations on such
securities, which may increase the Fund's operating expenses. Any income derived
from the Fund's ownership or operation of such assets may not be tax-exempt.

     Municipal Bond Insurance.  In the event Moody's, S&P or Fitch (or all of
them) should downgrade its assessment of the claims-paying ability of a
particular insurer, it (or they) could also be expected to downgrade the ratings
assigned to municipal obligations insured by such insurer, and municipal
obligations insured under Portfolio Insurance issued by such insurer also would
be of reduced quality in the portfolio of the Fund. Any such downgrade could
have an adverse impact on the net asset value and market price of the Shares.
See "Primary Investment Policies -- Municipal Obligation Insurance Generally"
above.

     In addition, to the extent the Fund employs Portfolio Insurance, the Fund
may be subject to certain restrictions on investments imposed by guidelines of
the insurance companies issuing such Portfolio Insurance. The Fund does not
expect these guidelines to prevent Eaton Vance from managing the Fund's
portfolio in accordance with the Fund's investment objective and policies.

     Market Price of Shares.  The Fund is a closed-end investment company with
no history of operations and is designed primarily for long-term investors and
not as a trading vehicle. The shares of closed-end investment companies often
trade at a discount from their net asset value, and the Shares may likewise
trade at a discount from net asset value. The trading price of the Fund's Shares
may be less than the initial public offering price, creating a risk of loss for
investors purchasing in the initial public offering of the Shares. This market
price risk may be greater for investors who sell their Shares within a
relatively short period after completion of this offering.
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     Inflation Risk.  Inflation risk is the risk that the value of assets or
income from investment will be worth less in the future as inflation decreases
the value of money. As inflation increases, the real value of the Shares and
distributions thereon can decline. In addition, during any periods of rising
inflation, preferred shares dividend rates would likely increase, which would
tend to further reduce returns to Shareholders.

     Non-Diversification.  The Fund has registered as a "non-diversified"
investment company under the 1940 Act so that, subject to its investment
restrictions and applicable federal income tax diversification requirements,
with respect to 50% of its total assets, it will be able to invest more than 5%
(but not more than 25%) of the value of its total assets in the obligations of
any single issuer. To the extent the Fund invests a relatively high percentage
of its assets in obligations of a limited number of issuers, the Fund will be
more susceptible than a more widely diversified investment company to any single
corporate, economic, political or regulatory occurrence.

                             MANAGEMENT OF THE FUND

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

     The management of the Fund, including general supervision of the duties
performed by the Adviser under the Advisory Agreement (as defined below), is the
responsibility of the Fund's Board under the laws of The Commonwealth of
Massachusetts and the Investment Company Act.

                                        24

THE ADVISER

     Eaton Vance acts as the Fund's investment adviser under an Investment
Advisory Agreement (the "Advisory Agreement"). The Adviser's principal office is
located at The Eaton Vance Building, 255 State Street, Boston, Massachusetts
02109. Eaton Vance, its affiliates and predecessor companies have been managing
assets of individuals and institutions since 1924 and of investment companies
since 1931. Eaton Vance (or its affiliates) currently serves as the investment
adviser to investment companies and various individual and institutional clients
with combined assets under management of over $56 billion. Eaton Vance is an
indirect, wholly-owned subsidiary of Eaton Vance Corp., a publicly-held holding
company, which through its subsidiaries and affiliates engages primarily in
investment management, administration and marketing activities.

     Eaton Vance employs 25 personnel in its municipal bond department,
including five portfolio managers, three traders and nine credit analysts. Eaton
Vance was one of the first advisory firms to manage a registered municipal bond
investment company, and has done so continuously since 1978. Eaton Vance
currently manages 4 national municipal investment companies, 38 single state
municipal investment companies, 8 limited maturity municipal investment
companies and 1 money market municipal investment company, with assets of about
$7 billion. Ten of those funds are closed-end and 3 are New York funds with
about $520 million in assets.

     Under the general supervision of the Fund's Board of Trustees, the Adviser
will carry out the investment and reinvestment of the assets of the Fund, will
furnish continuously an investment program with respect to the Fund, will
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determine which securities should be purchased, sold or exchanged, and will
implement such determinations. The Adviser will furnish to the Fund investment
advice and office facilities, equipment and personnel for servicing the
investments of the Fund. The Adviser will compensate all Trustees and officers
of the Fund who are members of the Adviser's organization and who render
investment services to the Fund, and will also compensate all other Adviser
personnel who provide research and investment services to the Fund. In return
for these services, facilities and payments, the Fund has agreed to pay the
Adviser as compensation under the Advisory Agreement a fee in the amount of
0.65% of the average weekly gross assets of the Fund. Gross assets of the Fund
shall be calculated by deducting accrued liabilities of the Fund not including
the amount of any preferred shares outstanding or the principal amount of any
indebtedness for money borrowed.

     Thomas J. Fetter is the portfolio manager of the Fund and is responsible
for day-to-day management of the Fund's investments. Mr. Fetter also manages
other Eaton Vance portfolios, has been an Eaton Vance portfolio manager for more
than 5 years, and is a Vice President of Eaton Vance.

     The Fund and the Adviser have adopted a Code of Ethics relating to personal
securities transactions. The Code permits Adviser personnel to invest in
securities (including securities that may be purchased or held by the Fund) for
their own accounts, subject to certain pre-clearance, reporting and other
restrictions and procedures contained in such Code.

     Eaton Vance serves as administrator of the Fund, but currently receives no
compensation for providing administrative services to the Fund. Under the
Administration Agreement with the Fund ("Administration Agreement"), Eaton Vance
is responsible for managing the business affairs of the Fund, subject to the
supervision of the Fund's Board. Eaton Vance will furnish to the Fund all office
facilities, equipment and personnel for administering the affairs of the Fund.
Eaton Vance's administrative services include recordkeeping, preparation and
filing of documents required to comply with federal and state securities laws,
supervising the activities of the Fund's custodian and transfer agent, providing
assistance in connection with the Trustees' and shareholders' meetings,
providing service in connection with any repurchase offers and other
administrative services necessary to conduct the Fund's business.
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                            DISTRIBUTIONS AND TAXES

     The Fund intends to make monthly distributions of net investment income,
after payment of any dividends on any outstanding preferred shares. The Fund
will distribute annually any net short-term capital gain and any net capital
gain (which is the excess of net long-term capital gain over net short-term
capital loss). Distributions to Shareholders cannot be assured, and the amount
of each monthly distribution is likely to vary. Initial distributions to
Shareholders are expected to be declared approximately 45 days and are expected
to be paid approximately 60 days after the completion of this offering. While
there are any preferred shares outstanding, the Fund might not be permitted to
declare any cash dividend or other distribution on its Shares in certain
circumstances. See "Description of Capital Structure."
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FEDERAL INCOME TAX

     The following discussion of federal tax matters is based on the advice of
Kirkpatrick & Lockhart LLP, counsel to the Fund.

     The Fund intends to invest a sufficient portion of its assets in tax-exempt
municipal securities so that it will be permitted to pay "exempt-interest
dividends" (as defined under applicable federal income tax law). Each
distribution of exempt-interest dividends, whether paid in cash or reinvested in
additional Shares, ordinarily will constitute income exempt from regular federal
income tax. Furthermore, exempt-interest dividends are included in determining
what portion, if any, of a person's social security and railroad retirement
benefits will be includible in gross income subject to regular federal income
tax. Distributions of any taxable net investment income and net short-term
capital gain are taxable as ordinary income. Distributions of the Fund's net
capital gain ("capital gain dividends"), if any, are taxable to Shareholders as
long-term capital gains, regardless of the length of time Shares have been held
by Shareholders. Distributions, if any, in excess of the Fund's earnings and
profits will first reduce the adjusted tax basis of a holder's Shares and, after
that basis has been reduced to zero, will constitute capital gains to the
Shareholder (assuming the Shares are held as a capital asset). See below for a
summary of the maximum tax rates applicable to capital gains (including capital
gain dividends). Interest on indebtedness incurred or continued by a Shareholder
to purchase or carry Shares is not deductible for federal income tax purposes if
the Fund distributes exempt-interest dividends during the Shareholder's taxable
year.

     The Fund will inform Shareholders of the source and tax status of all
distributions promptly after the close of each calendar year.

     Selling Shareholders will generally recognize gain or loss in an amount
equal to the difference between the Shareholder's adjusted tax basis in the
Shares and the amount received. If the Shares are held as a capital asset, the
gain or loss will be a capital gain or loss. The maximum tax rate applicable to
net capital gains recognized by individuals and other non-corporate taxpayers is
(i) the same as the maximum ordinary income tax rate for gains recognized on the
sale of capital assets held for one year or less, (ii) 20% for gains recognized
on the sale of capital assets held for more than one year (as well as capital
gain dividends) (10% for individuals in the 10% or 15% tax bracket) or (iii) 18%
for gains on the sale of certain capital assets held more than five (5) years.
Any loss on a disposition of Shares held for six months or less will be treated
as a long-term capital loss to the extent of any capital gain dividends received
with respect to those Shares, and will be disallowed to the extent of any
exempt-interest dividends received with respect to those Shares. For purposes of
determining whether Shares have been held for six months or less, the holding
period is suspended for any periods during which the Shareholder's risk of loss
is diminished as a result of holding one or more other positions in
substantially similar or related property, or through certain options or short
sales. Any loss realized on a sale or exchange of Shares will be disallowed to
the extent those Shares are replaced by other Shares within a period of 61 days
beginning 30 days before and ending 30 days after the date of disposition of the
Shares (which could occur, for example, if the Shareholder is a participant in
the Plan (as defined below)). In that event, the basis of the replacement Shares
will be adjusted to reflect the disallowed loss.
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     Distributions by the Fund of net tax-exempt interest income that are
properly designated as "exempt-interest dividends" may be treated by
shareholders as interest excludable from gross income under Section 103(a) of
the Code. In order for the Fund to be entitled to pay the tax-exempt interest
income as exempt-interest dividends to its shareholders, the Fund must and
intends to satisfy certain requirements, including the requirement that, at the
close of each quarter of its taxable year, at least 50% of the value of its
total assets consists of obligations the interest on which is exempt from
regular federal income tax under Code Section 103(a). Interest on certain
municipal obligations is treated as a tax preference item for purposes of the
alternative minimum tax. Shareholders of the Fund are required to report
tax-exempt interest on their federal income tax returns.

     An investor should be aware that if Shares are purchased shortly before the
record date for any taxable dividend (including a capital gain dividend), the
purchase price likely will reflect the value of the dividend and the investor
then would receive a taxable distribution likely to reduce the trading value of
such Shares, in effect resulting in a taxable return of some of the purchase
price. Taxable distributions to individuals and certain other non-corporate
Shareholders, including those who have not provided their correct taxpayer
identification number and other required certifications, may be subject to
"backup" federal income tax withholding at the rate of 30%.

NEW YORK TAXES

     In the opinion of special New York tax counsel, Sidley Austin Brown & Wood
LLP, under New York law, dividends paid by the Fund are exempt from New York
State and New York City personal income tax applicable to individuals who reside
in New York State and New York City to the extent such dividends are excluded
from gross income for federal income tax purposes and are derived from interest
payment on tax-exempt obligations issued by or on behalf of New York State and
its political subdivisions and agencies, and the governments of Puerto Rico, the
U.S. Virgin Islands, Guam and other U.S. territories. Other distributions from
the Fund, including distributions derived from taxable ordinary income and net
short-term and long-term capital gains, are generally not exempt from New York
State and New York City personal income taxes. Distributions to a corporate
shareholder will be subject to New York State Corporation franchise tax and New
York City general corporation tax.

     The foregoing briefly summarizes some of the important federal and New York
State and New York City personal income tax consequences to Shareholders of
investing in Shares, reflects the federal and New York State and New York City
income tax laws as of the date of this Prospectus, and does not address special
tax rules applicable to certain types of investors, such as corporate and
foreign investors. Investors should consult their tax advisors regarding other
federal, state or local tax considerations that may be applicable in their
particular circumstances, including state alternative minimum tax as well as any
proposed tax law changes.

                           DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT PLAN

     Pursuant to the Fund's Dividend Reinvestment Plan (the "Plan"), a
Shareholder may elect to have all distributions of dividends (including all
capital gain dividends) automatically reinvested in Shares. Shareholders may
elect to participate in the Plan by completing the Dividend Reinvestment Plan
Application Form. If Shareholders do not participate, such Shareholders will
receive all distributions in cash paid by check mailed directly to them by PFPC
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Inc. as dividend paying agent.

     PFPC Inc. (the "Plan Agent") serves as agent for the Shareholders in
administering the Plan. Shareholders who elect not to participate in the Plan
will receive all distributions of dividends in cash paid by check mailed
directly to the Shareholder of record (or if the Shares are held in Street or
other nominee name, then to the nominee) by PFPC Inc. as disbursing agent.
Participation in the Plan is completely voluntary and may be terminated or
resumed at any time without penalty by written notice if received by the Plan
Agent not less than ten days prior to any dividend record date.
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     Shares will be acquired by the Plan Agent or an independent broker-dealer
for the participants' accounts, depending upon the circumstances described
below, either (i) through receipt of additional previously authorized but
unissued Shares from the Fund ("newly issued Shares") or (ii) by purchase of
outstanding Shares on the open market ("open-market purchases") on the American
Stock Exchange or elsewhere. If on the payment date for the dividend, the net
asset value per Share is equal to or less than the market price per Share plus
estimated brokerage commissions (such condition being referred to herein as
"market premium"), the Plan Agent will invest the dividend amount in newly
issued Shares on behalf of the participants. The number of newly issued Shares
to be credited to each participant's account will be determined by dividing the
dollar amount of the dividend by the net asset value per Share on the date the
Shares are issued, provided that the maximum discount from the then current
market price per Share on the date of issuance may not exceed 5%. If on the
dividend payment date the net asset value per Share is greater than the market
value plus estimated brokerage commissions (such condition being referred to
herein as "market discount"), the Plan Agent will invest the dividend amount in
Shares acquired on behalf of the participants in open-market purchases.

     In the event of a market discount on the dividend payment date, the Plan
Agent will have up to 30 days after the dividend payment date to invest the
dividend amount in Shares acquired in open-market purchases. If, before the Plan
Agent has completed its open-market purchases, the market price of a Share
exceeds the net asset value per Share, the average per Share purchase price paid
by the Plan Agent may exceed the net asset value of the Fund's Shares, resulting
in the acquisition of fewer Shares than if the dividend had been paid in newly
issued Shares on the dividend payment date. Therefore, the Plan provides that if
the Plan Agent is unable to invest the full dividend amount in open-market
purchases during the purchase period or if the market discount shifts to a
market premium during the purchase period, the Plan Agent will cease making
open-market purchases and will invest the uninvested portion of the dividend
amount in newly issued Shares.

     The Plan Agent maintains all Shareholders' accounts in the Plan and
furnishes written confirmation of all transactions in the accounts, including
information needed by Shareholders for tax records. Shares in the account of
each Plan participant will be held by the Plan Agent on behalf of the Plan
participant, and each Shareholder prox
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